
Christ Lutheran Church 

Council Meeting Minutes  
February 17, 2020 

 

 

The meeting was called to order by Council President, Ramon Marquez, at 7:00 PM. 

Present: Pastor Katie, Ramon Marquez,  Delores Longenecker, Sue Gibson, Ray Gring,  Abe 

Keller, Peggy Berringer, Tim Longenecker, Cay Seidel, Sol Lausch, Terri Souders 

Guest:  

Excused: Julie Anderson 

Absent:  

Devotions: Pastor Katie discussed Invitational Christain Chapter 1  

Minutes: The January meeting minutes were reviewed.  

A motion was made by Sue Gibson and seconded by Abe Keller to approve the January meeting 

minutes. Motion was voted on and approved.  

Treasurer’s Report: The previous YTD Treasurer’s report was reviewed and 

discussed.  Switching electric providers has saved $1400 since last year.   

A motion was made by Cay Seidel and seconded by Abe Keller to approve the Treasurer’s 

Report. Motion was voted on and approved.  

Pastor’s Report: The Pastor’s Report was reviewed and discussed.  

Pastor Katie went over her written report of recent activities.  Holy Week services were 

discussed.  Maundy Thursday at 4:00, the kids will make bread for the 7pm service that 

night.  Good Friday service will be offered at Hope Lutheran Church. 

Other Dates-     Mardi Gras party is on February 25th from 6-8pm  

Ash Wednesday service will be on February 26  at 7pm and at 11 am at Oakshire  

 

 

Mission Talk:  In visioning report 

Committee Reports: 

    1. Worship: Oral report              2. Learning: Oral report 

3. Service: Written report            4. Witness: Oral report  

5. Support: Written report            6. Visioning: mission meeting 

 

 

 



Old Business:  

 Members should visit the website and critique to give feedback.  Orlando and Cole are 

working on it.  We would like it to be user friendly. 

 The sound equipment will be moved to the front of the sanctuary. 

 April 18 will be a clean up day. 

 

 

 

New Business:   

 The New Church logo was discussed. 

 The church building needs more cleaning because of more activity.  Mari would like 

another hour to address this need. 

 Baptism family cards were discussed to invite families back to church after having their 

child baptized.  We could possibly invite them back on All Saints Day and maybe give 

them a cross. 

 The bash will be moved to June, possibly the 20th.  Sue Gibson will look into alternatives 

to Kauffman’s Chicken.  Shearer’s Chicken is an option through Konopelski Catering 

 

 

 

Church Concerns: Discussion was held 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:04.  A motion was made by Sue Gibson and seconded by Abe 

Keller. 

The meeting was closed with the Lord’s Prayer.  

Respectfully Submitted, Julie Anderson, Secretary  

 


